
 

 
 

 

June 24, 2025 
Addendum No. 04 
File Reference Number: RFP 2025 041 
Title: North Bay Diesel Shop Tracks 3 & 4 Platform Upgrade 
RE: Clarifications/Questions 

 
 
Please refer to the following information / clarifications: 
 
 
Item 1: In the bay between grid lines 4B and 5, there is a lifting platform that raises and lowers.  
There is currently a steel angle with guides to line the platform up with the floor.  Please provide 
clarification on the steel required to reinstate this condition to match the existing. 
 
Answer:  ONTC advises that any steel that is removed is to be replaced with new steel of the 
same dimensions.  Please refer to Schedule 3-A-3 - Issue for Tender Drawings - Drawing S0.0 
General Notes 2.1 and Structural Steel 2.1 for the grade of steel required.   
 
Item 2:  Please confirm the welding detail between the new HSS brace and the horizontal WT cut 
from W8x48. 
 
Answer:  ONTC confirms ¼” fillet weld around (to be shown on Shop drawings). 
 
Item 3:  Can the beam splices on the new continuous W6x25 beam be welded or are they a bolted 
connection with plates? 
 
Answer:  ONTC notes that splices are to be support points only therefore, welded or bolted 
splices are acceptable.   
 
Item 4:  In the area where the new railings are to be installed, yellow paint touch ups will be 
required where the old railings are removed.  There is yellow paint on the floor.  Will this yellow 
paint need to be reinstated? 
 
Answer:  ONTC advises that in the 1979 portion of the ramp, where the new spigots are to be 
welded on and no concrete work is being completed, paint touch ups will be required where the 
old spigots and existing paint are removed.  ONTC also advises the edge of the new concrete 
ramp being completed by the Respondent, will require painting with yellow industrial grade 
enamel paint to identify the edge.  This should match the 1979 portion of the ramp that will not 
have concrete work completed.   
 
Item 5:  The drawing calls for all new steel to receive shop primer and topcoat of industrial grade 
enamel paint.  Do the existing columns that the lead paint is being removed from also require new 
paint? 
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Answer:  ONTC advises that any paint removed for construction must be touched up however, 
the entire black structural columns do not need to be painted.  

 
 
 
This Addendum hereby forms part of the RFP. 
 
Regards, 
 
Nicole Laplante 
Procurement Contracts Specialist  
nicole.laplante@ontarionorthland.ca 
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